
 

Jubilee Jottings 

A newsletter of the Jubilee Golf Club               July 2021 
 

Sponsors: are the key to our club’s success, look around at their signs as you play, and support them. 

When you do use one of our sponsors remember to let them know that you are a Jubilee Golf Club member. 

    

Vale Brian Kerlin 
It is hard to imagine a sadder time in the history of the Jubilee 

Golf Club.  On the 16
th

 of July our popular president, Brian 

Kerlin, lost his battle with cancer. His illness was both unexpected 

and short. 

From the moment Brian joined the club it was evident that he was 

a member who contributed. From Thursday’s “Dad’s Army” to a 

position on the board he was always actively involved. On the 

board he led fundraising efforts, became vice-president, then 

president until the severity of his illness was known. 

Brian handled the position of president in his usual thorough 

manner with care and common sense. Projects were seen through 

and planning was carefully considered. 

Our club is so much better for his active involvement and for his 

wise leadership but much, much poorer for his passing.  

Our heartfelt sympathy goes to his wife Jenny and his children 

Matthew, Lisa, Craig and Belinda and their families. They are 

grateful to so many of you who watched his funeral on the 

livestream. 

We will miss him so much.     Andy Walker 

 

Another Tribute: 

I first met Brian in 1975 when we both arrived to begin our 

teaching careers in Wangaratta. 

It was the beginning of 46 years of a close friendship that grew 

stronger as we shared houses, family celebrations, professional 

careers, and sporting pursuits. Each of these have provided many 

significant moments in my life and treasured memories.  

Football, cricket, and golf were the mainstays of our sporting journey together. Brian’s sportsmanship, sense of 

fair play, encouragement to others and amusing banter made him such a delightful person to play with, 

especially on the golf course. 

Brian wasn’t only a player on the sporting arena, he was a leader. Not content to let others do all the hard 

organisational work to allow the sport to happen, Brian took on administrative rolls such as President, 

Secretary, Treasurer, Fund Raiser, partook in working bees and organised many social functions to build up 

club character. Football, cricket and golf clubs are all in better places due to Brian’s input. 

Rest in peace Brian, a most loyal friend to all!       Rob Lowe. 
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  Have you notified Jubilee Golf Club of your Change of Address etc. 
 

Match Play Champion + 

 

Dylan wasn’t satisfied with becoming the NEDGA 

Men’s District Champion for 2021 at Mansfield a 

few weeks ago. He is also now Jubilee GC’s Match 

Play Champion. Here is his comment: 

“It was good to get one back on Greg considering 

he won by so many in the Club Championships and 

also gave me a flogging in the Match Play Final a 

couple of years ago.”  

 

Greens Report 
Cart Use:  

Carts are required to be 10 metre from the cut 

surface of greens 

Keep carts off the damp areas please and use paths 

if there is one. 

Correct footwear should be worn at all times on the 

course. Someone has been playing in heeled work 

boots and others, over summer, in bare feet; this 

could be dangerous if standing on sticks etc. 

 

Saturday’s Food 
Food requirements on Saturdays need to be booked 

on arrival to prevent unwanted wastage. 

(and member disappointment) 

 

New Cart Shed position 
After careful consideration of all the pros and cons 

the JGC Board of Management has made the 

decision that the new Cart Shed will be constructed 

at Position A (near the water tank)  

 

Lost 

 
Does anyone know the whereabouts of Dick 

Pendlebury’s original plan of the Jubilee Golf Club 

course layout? 
 

 

 
 

31
st
 July  Leeanne Carmody (15

th
) 

4
th

 August        Eon Scott (9
th

) 

4
th

 August   Glenn O’Connell (9
th

) 
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Welcome to 

New Members 
The following were approved as new members 
 

Full Members: (Pensioner) Sheldon Jennings

    Laurie Miller 

    Noel Porter 

Junior (Student):  Bailey Dale  
 

Please make our new members welcome 
 

Measure twice – Cut Once 

 
Alex Gibbs is hard at work being extra careful as he 

works on the extension to the machinery shed. Alex 

said ‘I don’t want Russell coming home and saying 

it has to come down as it isn’t good enough’.  Great 

work Alex. 

 

Golf Quip 
I used to play golf with a guy who cheated so badly 

that he once had a Hole in One and wrote down 

zero on his scorecard. 

- Bob Bruce 

 

Next Meeting 
of the board will be held on Tuesday, the 17

th
 of 

August  at 7.00 pm and any items you want 

addressed at that meeting should be sent in writing 

to the secretary.  

Banksia 

 
 

2021-2022 Invoices 
Invoices for 2021-2022 will be distributed in late 

August. Payment is due by October 1st 

Are your contact details up to date with JGC. 
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